October, 2017

TO: [.B.E.W. LOCAL UNION NO. 5 “A” MEMBERS
RE: “A”> MEMBERS’ DUES INCREASE FOR 2018
Dear Brothers & Sisters:

In accordance with a dues increase resolution that was passed at the 39" IBEW
International Convention during the week of September 19 - 23, 2016, the International
portion of your dues will increase by $1.00 per month for 2018, (the $1.00 is an
increase in the Per Capita portion only. Please note that your Local Union portion of
dues has once again not increased. For your convenience, the following is a listing of
the total dues payments, including both International and Local Union portions:

$592.40 2018 ANNUAL Dues* (Payments due in DEC. or JAN.)

When prepating your 2018 dues payment, please include the following:

1) Your Card Number or your Social Security Number
2) Please be sute that your name is visible and legible on your check
(especially on a money order)

3) Please be sure to use the new dues amount (checks with incorrect
amounts will have to be returned)

4) Include a note if you have a change-of-address and be sure to
include your new telephone number(s).

5) Please use only blue or black ink. Banks are returning checks

with any other colors now.

If you should have any questions regarding your dues payments, please contact
PATTY LUSNAK, at (412)432-1400.

* Important Footnote: According to IRC Sec. 6113, the dues ate not deductible as a charitable contribution for
income tax purposes. Consult with your professional tax advisor.




